PVA is concerned that the numerous conditions imposed on the use of the 2003 IBC make it possible that the full complement of required information will not be conveyed to every intended recipient and user.  Since there are other versions of the IBC available as safe harbors, HUD should drop the 2003 IBC from this designation.

 

PVA commends HUD for putting building code officials and local jurisdictions on notice that they should not allow waivers, incorrect interpretations or misapplications of any of the safe harbor provisions.  Moreover, PVA is pleased to see the agency reassert its right to investigate complaints, even if a building is constructed under a code presumably conforming with the FHAAG. 

 

Once HUD updates its FHAAG to reference a newer edition of ANSI A117.1, the agency asks for comments whether buildings constructed after that date should meet the most recent edition of ANSI A117.1 or the two most recent editions.   PVA believes that the most recent edition of ANSI  A117.1 should be sufficient.

 

In Part D. Other Accessibility Standards, HUD makes reference to jurisdictions' ability to adopt accessibility standards providing a greater degree of accessibility than the Fair Housing Act.  Recent actions taken by the International Code Council may threaten the opportunity for jurisdictions to adopt building codes that include Type A units.  PVA asks HUD to work with the ICC to reinstate references in the IBC to Type A units in language relating to major building alterations.

 

Finally, HUD describes circumstances in which a building might have dwelling units to which the Fair Housing Act and Section 504 standards apply.  PVA has long felt that these dual standards for housing accessibility coupled with the multiplicity of safe harbors under the FHA are a recipe for confusion.  This makes it difficult for builders and designers to comply with the appropriate accessibility standards.  It makes it difficult for people with disabilities to ensure their rights under the law.  

Many communities and members of the public are increasingly attracted to incorporating concepts of Universal Design in housing.   Industry trends and technologies also reflect increasing acceptance of design and construction standards that afford use of housing across the life spectrum.  PVA believes it is time for HUD to convene an effort with the disability community and housing stakeholders to establish a single source for compliance and enumeration of safe harbors under the Fair Housing accessibility guidelines.  The Americans with Disabilities Act Accessibility Guidelines [ADAAG] should serve as a model.  Beyond that, PVA suggests that it may be time to modernize the Fair Housing Accessibility Guidelines to reflect the greater accessibility found in the Section 504 standards and Universal Design. 

PVA appreciates HUD's attention to its comments.
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